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Director Sorenson: We are having far too 
many cancelled/non-productive meetings

  	 In July, the Great Lakes 
Conservation Committee and 
board of directors met with 
attorney Bruce Greene and staff 
about the coming 2020 consent 
decree. We want to be proactive 
in getting this process moving 
and gathering all input from fish-
ermen and members. We will be 
setting up more input sessions in 
the near future.
    The Sault Tribe hosted 
the Michigan Indian Elders 
Association conference at the 
Kewadin Sault Convention 
Center on July 14-16. Many of 
our elder committee members 
were in attendance and enjoyed 
themselves. These opportunities 
also fill our hotel rooms and get 
people on the gaming floor.
    On July 22, we held a meet-
ing in Manistique and had no 
members in the audience. I am 
not sure we have ever had that 
happen, at least since I have been 
on the board. Director McLeod 

had added to the agenda to do a 
JKL presentation to the board, 
but the chairman said he didn’t 
know what she was presenting 
and it should be seen by the 
JKL committee first, so he had 
enough votes to not allow her to 
present even though she is the 
chairwoman of the JKL Fiduciary 
Committee. This kind of behav-
ior makes me sick.
    Once again, the board voted 
at the special meeting on July 
8 to cancel the Aug. 5 meet-
ing in Kinross. I can’t even 
express how disappointed I am 
that the board continues to sup-
port changing or canceling the 
meetings around the chairman’s 
schedule. It could have been the 
reason no members attended the 
Manistique meeting because it is 
hard for members to keep track 
of the constant schedule changes.
    We are only having one 
meeting this month, which 
will be Aug. 19 in Marquette. 
Board workshops have also 
been canceled on Aug. 5 and 
12. The chairman and Director 
McKelvie were going to be 
gone to Minnesota for training. 
Denny will be proceeding on 
to a veteran’s training in South 
Dakota. The following week 
there is a Centers for Disease 
Control (CDC) conference in 
Traverse City and also a Midwest 
Allegiance of Strategic Tribes 
meeting following the CDC.
    The craziest issue with all 
these cancelations is that the 
board has yet to even look at 
the 2015 budgets. They were 
ready in June and the executive 

staff had just recently reviewed 
them. Some of the budgets start 
Sept. 1. I personally believe this 
is all a game for the budgets to 
be pushed through at the last 
minute, since that has been the 
game for the last two years. The 
first year we were coerced to 
pass the budgets and then make 
adjustments, last year we had a 
continuing spending resolution 
passed with last minute meetings 
scheduled. I do not blame this on 
the staff, but rather games from 
the chairman. I believe he will be 
calling special meetings for the 
last week of August. I hate to be 
backed into a corner, but without 
the board standing their ground 
the games continue to be played.
    The staff gets caught up in this 
tug of war and it is frustrating 
for them. We continue to change 
the schedule so they can’t get 
in front of the board with their 
presentations and concerns. If we 
could stick to a time line and not 
the constant “when I left office” 
and “when Bernard was chair,” 
we maybe could take care of 
business.
    I have no problems with 
meeting multiple days a week 
but when we just meet without 
accomplishing things it is ridic-
ulous. Myself, I schedule things 
out ahead of time and, when we 
constantly change things, it takes 
away from things in our commu-
nities and spending more time 
with our members.
    As for the casinos, I am 
becoming very disappointed. I 
try to bring things forward as 
concerns from our team members 

and because the chair does not 
like me, he blows it off. He even 
told me it is not my job. I told 
him it is my job to bring con-
cerns forward, that is why I was 
voted in and I told him I would 
let the members know what his 
opinion is. All the promises of 
working with directors at the 
installation, was just that — 
empty promises. Teamwork is 
not in his vocabulary.
    During the last week, we 
have run out long-term staff at 
the casinos that I am not happy 
about. We have also changed 
our eatery menus and raised the 
prices. First of all, in my opinion, 
you should make changes at the 
beginning of the year or season. 
You study your competition and 
market and see what increases 
the market can bear. I do not 
mind paying a higher price for 
a good quality meal, and I don’t 
think many others mind if you 
get a good product and service. 
    I feel like all we are doing 
is cutting jobs, promotions and 
benefits and raising prices to 
compensate for our declining $1 
million plus in revenues. Our 
customers are not happy. We 
need to listen to them and do our 
homework, or better yet, listen 
to the front line staff who hear 
it all. A couple of weeks ago, 
the Shores promotion of two for 
one Tuesday breakfast was cut 
as the usual weekly promotion. 
There was no notice given to 
staff or customers. Many tables 
left. Why didn’t we apologize to 
the customers and give it to them 
that day but let them know it was 

being discontinued? Instead, the 
front line staff get confronted 
by the customers. Can you as 
a member see why the morale 
is low and customers are going 
elsewhere?
    We continue to go all out on 
things and cut things back the 
next time. Things have to change 
soon. I have seen good team 
members put in their notice and 
management not say, “Why are 
you leaving? Is there anything 
I can do?” Some people believe 
everyone is replaceable. The fact 
is, yes, in the physical form any-
one can be replaced, but not their 
customer service, dedication, 
honesty, etc.
    I hate to sound negative, but 
I want to be honest with what 
is going on in this tribe. I have 
always been an advocate for the 
casinos and want them to suc-
ceed, but we need to change the 
way we have been doing busi-
ness. Management needs to be 
more involved and communicate 
with staff. Team members feel 
like nothing will ever change and 
why bother talking to someone. 
Things cannot improve under 
these circumstances. Maybe they 
could resort to a situation similar 
to undercover boss to get closer 
to the action. We know the mar-
ket is becoming saturated, so we 
need to be number one. We need 
to be unique and offer a great 
memorable experience.
    As always. please contact 
me with questions or concerns 
at bsorenson@saultribe.net, my 
office (906) 643-2123 or cell 
430-0536.

Bridgett Sorenson,
Director, Unit III

    The Gathering of the Clans 
Powwow in Manistique was 
a huge success. Thank you to 
everyone who volunteered, 
brought a dish to pass for the 
feast meal, donated an item for 
the auction or just attended the 
powwow. We hope to see you 
all again next June. Thank you 
to the committee members for 
their hard work and dedication: 
Betty Neadow, Rita Glyptis, 
Viola Neadow and Denise Chase. 
I would like to especially thank 
Viola Neadow for all the behind 
the scenes work she does, it is 
greatly appreciated.
    Congratulations to all the 
winners of this election. Denise 
Chase will continue to represent 
Unit IV; she was also re-elected 
as vice chair. I would like to 
thank Joan Carr-Anderson, 

Debra Pine and DJ Malloy for 
their service to the members of 
our tribe. Each one of them will 
continue to do good work in their 
communities. Joan Carr-Anderson 
retired this election but she is 
one lady I will never forget. 
Many road trips and laughs later, 
she has a special place in my 
heart. She will be missed but not 
forgotten. She left Unit V in good 
hands with newly elected Rita 
Glyptis. 
    Since the election, we have 
only had one official board 
meeting, so at this point we 
will see what direction this new 
board takes. I can only hope that 
this board will make the right 
changes for the right reasons. 
During financial review last week 
the casinos presented numbers 
that are not acceptable. Our five 
Kewadins’ consolidated coin in 
is down $2.8 million for the first 
half of the year. Last year, we 
didn’t meet our bank covenance, 
which ended up costing us money 
and no one was held accountable 
for this. 
    When this tribe and our 
members count on the revenue 
from these five facilities to 
help provide the services the 
tribe offers, it a shame to 
watch politics take the place 
of a business decision. I feel 
sorry for all the team members 
who are working under the 
mismanagement of our facilities. 
    I hold the top management at 
each facility responsible for the 

mess we have on our hands. The 
lack of management shows in 
our numbers! If these managers 
were working nights, weekends 
and were actually on the floor 
talking to customers, we may 
find out what the problems 
are. Talk to the frustrated team 
members — they have lots of 
input on what customers want 
or don’t like. Management just 
allowed new restaurant menus to 
be implemented without training 

staff properly on the menus or 
the changes to the point of sale 
system. One of our restaurants 
didn’t even have the new menus 
for customers to order from! 
Who do we hold accountable? 
Management needs to be held 
accountable but our problem is 
lack of management. 
    I have worked for the tribe as 
an assistant casino manager and 
a casino general manager, both 
Christmas and St. Ignace (Shores) 

were under my management 
when each built a new facility. 
I have been very successful in 
running our business in the past, 
but my voice gets lost at the 
board table when politics, friends 
and family take a front seat to 
what is right for our tribe and our 
members.
    Thank you,
    Darcy Morrow
    dmorrow@saulttribe.net
    (906) 203-6699

Director Morrow: Hoping board makes the right changes

Darcy Morrow, 
Director, Unit IV

    	The past few weeks have been 
a proverbial whirlwind of politics 
and presentations. I would love to 
take this opportunity to inform the 
membership that this time has all 

been spent productively, however, 
that would be misleading. As a 
governing body, the tribal board 
needs to become more structured 
and organized in how it conducts 
itself during workshops and 
meetings to ensure efficiency and 
productivity. We need to focus not 
only on the present circumstances 
facing the tribe, but on the threats 
and opportunities that may lie 
ahead.
    Our tribe has many obstacles 
facing it presently, and in the near 
future. Many of these are external 
factors that we must face head on, 
however, these are not the most 
difficult to address. The most dif-
ficult issues facing our tribe today 
are those internal factors that pre-
vent us from being proactive. 
ACCOUNTABILITY
    Accountability is definitively 

one of the greatest problems fac-
ing our tribe, at all levels. While 
we are not as fiscally sound or 
flush with cash as we once were, 
we are in this state because of a 
lack of accountability.   
PROFESSIONALISM
    Elected officials must be 
professional and ensure the 
membership is represented in 
a professional manner.  We do 
not need to talk about peoples’ 
personal lives. We do not need 
to attack people just because we 
have different opinions. We must 
inform the membership of what 
is occurring in the tribe and what 
we are doing to ensure progress, 
and respect the fact that some-
times people can agree to dis-
agree. A request will be placed 
upon the 

See Hoffman, page 21

Director Hoffman: Tribe is facing 
many obstacles, opportunites

DJ Hoffman
Director, Unit I



    I hope everyone is having a 
great summer. This season has 
flown by and it’s been so great to 
have a chance to gather and visit 
and enjoy our good weather and 
good company. I was honored 
to be invited to many of your 
family gatherings this summer. 
It’s so much fun to touch bases 
with old friends and new faces. 
We also managed to get out and 
gather strawberries, blueberries 
and sweet grass this season and 
to sample the garden produce 
raised by our youth group. We 
are blessed to have so many good 
people — volunteers and staff 
alike — who devote their time 
and energy to our families, and 
our communities. Miigwech to 
all.
Downstate gaming development
    The state’s attorney general 
has withdrawn his U.S. Supreme 
Court appeal of the favorable 
ruling we received in the 6th 
Court of Appeals, so its full 
steam ahead. Our strategic out-
look always anticipated road-
blocks and challenges and we 
are not surprised by some of the 
media coverage that has emerged 
with our recent legal success-
es. We expect to see more. We 
were however, saddened to see 
commentary from former con-
gressman Dale Kildee in the 
Detroit Free Press, opposing our 
efforts. He was a proven friend 
on Capitol Hill during his tenure. 
It’s important to note however, 
that Mr. Kildee is now on the 

payroll of the same Washington 
law and lobbying firm working to 
block our application. The story 
in the Detroit Free Press should 
have disclosed this. Certainly Mr. 
Kildee has a right to his opinion. 
But the newspaper had an obli-
gation to disclose this. Another 
example of being careful of what 
you see in the media.
    Another news article you may 
have seen regarded the recent 
favorable ruling in the 6th Circuit 
Courts regarding ‘Ted Gatzaro 
et al v. Sault Tribe.’ The Court 
found that we do not owe $74 
million to the party.
    This is a good time to remind 
everyone about the difference 
between Greektown and our 
current downstate development 
efforts: Greektown was a com-
mercial casino the tribe happened 
to own (with partners). It was 
subject to the State Michigan 
Gaming Authority and the con-
straints and demands of local 
jurisdictions. Our current effort 
is to establish tribal gaming 
(Kewadin) under the authority 
and regulation of the Indian 
Gaming Regulatory Act (IGRA) 
and the National Indian Gaming 
Commission (NIGC). 
Indian Energy (IE) LLC
    If you recall, the board made 
a decision to passively invest 
seed capital to this IE LLC in 
order to have an interest in the 
energy market and the decision 
was approved by the people in 
a referendum election. It was 
always portrayed as a high-risk 
investment in a highly volatile 
and political market. Recently, 
IE achieved a major objective by 
making the list of prequalified 
contractors:
    HUNTSVILLE, Ala. – “The 
U.S. Army has awarded the 
final round of solar technology 
contracts that will support a $7 
billion renewable and alternative 
energy power production for 
Department of Defense installa-
tions Multiple Award Task Order 
Contract (MATOC).
    The U.S. Army Energy 
Initiatives Task Force (EITF) 

and the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers, Engineering and 
Support Center,Huntsville, estab-
lished the $7 billion MATOC pri-
marily to use for Power Purchase 
Agreements involving renewable 
or alternative energy projects 
greater than 10 megawatts.” 
Indian Energy LLC is one of the 
pre-qualified contractors.
These two projects (Gaming & 
Energy) represent both tradi-
tional and diversified economic 
efforts to secure long term, high 
revenue opportunity for our trib-
al nation. Both have the potential 
for high revenue and high risk of 
failure. Next month I will try to 
update on more local economic 
development efforts, that I hope 
will translate into jobs for tribal 
members.
Northern Kewadin
    The issues we are facing at 
our up north casinos involves 
personnel, operations and man-
agement — and the adverse 
impact on our workforce and 
customers — exasperating an 

already downturned economic 
climate. If you work for our 
casinos and enterprises, or if 
you frequent our businesses, you 
already know what I’m talking 
about. The board of directors and 
the gaming authority do not make 
day-to-day management deci-
sions. But we certainly have a 
fiduciary obligation for oversight. 
I am disappointed in management 
performance over the last two 
years, and we need to intervene 
and make sweeping change now 
in order to turn this enterprise 
around. Our workforce deserves 
it and so do our loyal customers.
Communication and tribal 
input
    Internal communication at 
the executive administration 
level has been a little sketchy 
as of late. Not sure if it has to 
do with the transition to a new 
board, changes and cancellation 
of board meetings, workshops 
and committees, but I hope it 
improves quickly. One thing of 
particular concern is not being 

aware of tribal activity until after 
the fact. I don’t know if it’s inad-
vertent or purposeful, but when 
elected representatives are dis-
enfranchised, the people are also 
disenfranchised.
    On a good note, I want to once 
again thank our key government 
employees who have worked 
to implement IT infrastructure 
improvement within our tribal 
organization. Access to pertinent 
documentation has improved 
tremendously. This is the foun-
dational investment required so 
that we can now evaluate oppor-
tunities for cross division infor-
mation sharing. Ultimately this 
should translate into better, more 
responsive service to tribal mem-
bers who access tribal services.
    Looking forward to the Hessel 
and Newberry powwows and 
hope to see you there. Enjoy 
these last days of summer. 
Creator bless.
    Unit2tribal@gmail.com, www.
catherinehollowell.com, (906) 
484-6821.
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Director Hollowell: Addressing many issues

Catherine Hollowell, 
Director, Unit II

From “Hoffman,” page 20
next board workshop to start the 
development for a code of con-
duct for tribal officials to address 
this very issue.
DIVERSIFICATION
    We, as a tribe, need to diver-
sify. I have and will continue to 
stress the need to diversify eco-
nomically. In fact, I look forward 
to the day that I am able to report 
that we have made meaningful 
progress. Too often the excuses 
made for our lack of attentiveness 
to economic development and 
diversification has been that “we 
can’t afford to do that.” The tribe 
cannot continue to depend upon 
the funding of its casinos as its 
main revenue generator. We need 
diverse income streams to ensure 
our tribe’s future. The tribe has 
many talented members, as well 
as the resources to ensure that 
this diversification occurs. The 
governing body just needs to take 
the time to make this a priority.

    While the beginning of this 
report may seem doom and 
gloom, the past few weeks have 
not been without signs of positive 
and productive movement. There 
have been discussions to address 
some of the abovementioned 
areas and I am cautiously hopeful 
that some changes will be forth-
coming in the coming months.   
    In the coming months 
the Freedom of Information 
Ordinance will continue to be 
discussed at the workshop level 
until there is support for its adop-
tion and approval. In addition, 
my previous website will be 
modified to reflect current events, 
tribal issues and legislation so 
that the membership may also 
lend their respective support or 
opposition to legislation proposed 
for the tribe.
    Sincerely,
    DJ Hoffman  
    (906) 635-6945 or cell 203-
0510; djwhoffman@hotmail.com.

Tribe needs to diversify
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